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MOTHER’S DAY 

MUFFIN MORNING, 

MAY 8 & MAY 9 
 

In honor of our special moms for Mother’s Day… 

Stop in the classroom at morning drop-off on Wed. 5/8 and Thurs. 5/9 for muffins & 

juice.  Stay for a brief time & enjoy light refreshments with your child. This is our treat 

to honor YOU! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kensington Preschool 
     4773 Marlborough Drive, San Diego, CA  92116-2513     (619) 280-1610 

                                           May 2019                        License #372000300 

MAY DATES TO REMEMBER: 
MON, 5/6, 6:30 PM- KPPA MEETING 

WED -THURS, 5/8-5/9 – MOTHER’S MUFFIN MORNING AT DROP OFF 

SAT, 5/11, 5-8 PM- KPPA SPRING FLING/ AUCTION/RAFFLE @ PARK & REC 

SUN, 5/12- MOTHER’S DAY 

MON - FRI, 5/13 - 5/17 –TEACHER APPRECIATION WEEK 

MON, 5/27 - MEMORIAL DAY PARADE & HOLIDAY: NO SCHOOL! 

TH,   5/30 - LAST LUNCH BUNCH (3’S CLASS)  

TH,   5/30 - LAST LUNCH BUNCH/PIZZA PARTY! (4’S CLASS ONLY!)  

          

 
 

 

 

 

              LOOKING AHEAD: 
SAT 6/1, 11:00-2:00- END OF THE YEAR FAMILY PICNIC  

TH & FRI, 6/6, 6/7 –LAST DAYS OF SCHOOL 

FRI, 6/7, 5:30 PM – 4’S GRADUATION (4’S FAMILY & FRIENDS ONLY) 

TUES, 6/11 to WED, 7/3 - SUMMER PROGRAM 

WATCH FOR AUGUST MAILER WITH FALL INFORMATION-1ST OR 2ND WEEK.  

PLEASE CALL THE CHURCH OFFICE IF YOU DO NOT RECEIVE IT. 619-284-1129. 

               MON & TUES, 9/9 & 9/10 - FALL 2019-20 SCHOOL RESUMES    

                                           
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

TEACHER APPRECIATION WEEK HAPPENS MON, MAY 13th – FRI, MAY 17th. THIS IS AN 

OPPORTUNITY TO LET YOUR CHILDREN KNOW HOW VERY SPECIAL TEACHERS ARE IN THEIR 

LIVES.  THIS WOULD BE A GREAT TIME FOR CHILDREN TO GIVE THEIR TEACHER A BIG HUG AND 

TELL THEM THANK YOU FOR ALL THEY DO TO MAKE THEIR LEARNING EXPERIENCE FUN!  

SURPRISE YOUR TEACHER WITH A HUG!!! 



 

                              

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A LIST OF THANK YOUS:   
 

♥THE EASTER EGG HUNT WAS ONCE AGAIN SO MUCH FUN AND EXCITEMENT!  WHAT A TREMENDOUS 

TURN OUT!!!  EVERYONE ENJOYED THE MORNING. THE BUNNY WAS A BIG HIT, AS USUAL, WITH OUR 

LITTLE ONES!  THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING FAMILIES WHO OPENED THEIR HOMES & EXTENDED WARM 

HOSPITALITY TO THE FAMILIES OF KENSINGTON COMMUNITY: TONY & BETH GUEPIN (GRANDPARENTS 

OF 2 FORMER STUDENTS), SUSAN CHRISTISON, GARY & GINA MIYA (PARENTS OF FORMER STUDENTS), 

J.P. PASSAFIUME, AND ANN PAVLIAN. THANK YOU TO THE CHURCH FOR STUFFING OVER 3,500 PLASTIC 

EGGS, TO THE YOUTH GROUP FOR HELPING THE EASTER BUNNY HIDE THEM ALL, TO ALL WHO DONATED 

CANNED GOODS. 

 

♥TO ALL OUR FAMILIES WHO ATTENDED THE OPEN HOUSE/BOOKFAIR/BAKESALE.  YOU ALL HELPED TO 

MAKE THIS A VERY FUN AND SUCCESSFUL EVENING FOR OUR SCHOOL. THE CHILDREN WERE SO THRILLED 

TO SHOW OFF THEIR CLASSROOM AND DELIGHTFUL ARTWORK. THIS CAN ONLY HELP TO VALIDATE 

THEIR PURPOSE FOR BEING HERE.  

 

♥ THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR SPECIAL KPS TEACHERS, FOR THEIR WONDERFUL CONTRIBUTION TO THE 

CLASSROOMS.   THE ROOMS LOOKED AMAZING AS USUAL. THE FLOWERS AND SEEDS THE CHILDREN 

PLANTED WERE BLOOMING AND EACH ROOM HAD THEIR OWN LITTLE GARDEN.  IT ALL ADDED THAT 

TOUCH OF SPRING TO THE EVENING AIR! 

 

♥ A BIG SHOUT OUT TO THE FOLLOWING FAMILIES THAT HELPED IN SOME CAPACITY AT EITHER SET-UP, 

BREAKDOWN OR BAKE SALE THE NIGHT OF OUR OPEN HOUSE EVENT.  IN NO PARTICULAR ORDER: 
 

WAICHE FAMILY (CORA)        CHAIR  BOOK SALE 

STICKLE FAMILY (LANDON)   CHAIR  BAKE SALE 

TORRES FAMILY (SAMSON) 

HOBBS FAMILY (REEF) 

REMPEL FAMILY (DEVIN) 

GALLOWAY FAMILY (LOGAN) 

GILLEN FAMILY (WILLIAM) 

JEROME FAMILY (CALEB) 
 

♥ HATS OFF TO KHENG WAICHE (CORA) FOR HER YEARS OF HANDLING BOOK FAIRS AND BOOK SALES. 

THE SCHOOL SO APPRECIATES HER QUIET & PATIENT SERVICE.  THERE WAS NOTHING EASY ABOUT THE 

DEFECTIVE “EZ SCANNER” ON BOOK FAIR NIGHT.  SHE STAYED WORKING THROUGH IT ALL!    

GOOD JOB, KHENG!!   YOU ARE APPRECIATED!! ☺ 
 

♥ THANKS TO JOANNA STICKLE (LANDON) AND HER HELPFUL ASSISTANT, TRACI POTTER ALTMAN 

(ABIGAIL), FOR HANDLING OUR YUMMY BAKESALE. THANKS TO ALL THE HANDS THAT BAKED OR 

PURCHASED THE GOODIES FOR THE BAKE SALE !   WE APPRECIATE IT!  BTW……...PLEASE COME TO THE 

CHURCH KITCHEN IF YOU LEFT A DISH OR CONTAINER THE NIGHT OF THE BAKE SALE.  WE HAVE A 

COUPLE ITEMS THAT NEED A HOME. 
 

♥TO THE FOLLOWING FAMILIES, IN NO PARTICULAR ORDER, WHO DONATED BOOKS TO THE 

CLASSROOMS, WE THANK YOU FOR THE GIFT OF READING TO OUR STUDENTS! 
 

2’S DONATIONS 
 

 MARY ELISE GEE  (2 BOOKS) 

SAWYER PRILL      (1 BOOK)       

 

3’S DONATIONS 
   

KAI GILSON          (1 BOOK) 

EVA GRAU              (3 BOOKS) 

CHARLIE SIEMS   (4 BOOKS)                                                     

4’S DONATIONS 
           
   LIAM ABEDI   (1 BOOK)      

       

 

PLEASE LET CONNIE KNOW IF YOU WERE UNINTENTIONALLY LEFT OFF OUR BOOK DONATION LIST. 

OUR BOOKS WERE FILED IN OUR LIBRARY PRIOR TO ME RETRIEVING ALL THE NAMES. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     THANK YOU, ONE AND ALL! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 When You are Late for Pick-up, Teachers… 

😩 Find your child sad when they are the last one waiting. 

😢 Must soothe an often-worried child and reassure them you will be here soon. 

😩 Must keep your child entertained while they wait. 

😩 Cannot get on with their duties until you arrive. 

😩 Can be late to pick up their own children. 

😩 Will be late for another job. 

☺ PLEASE BE ON TIME for drop off and pick up!!  
    You will be charged for late pickup!! 

 

 

MONDAY, MAY 27TH, IS THE 37TH “HOLIDAY AT HOME PARADE” 

SPONSORED BY THE KENSINGTON CHURCH & PRESCHOOL. 

THIS TAKES PLACE EVERY YEAR ON MEMORIAL DAY. 

THE CHILDREN WILL BE MAKING A FUN HAT TO WEAR IN THE 

PARADE. THIS IS ALWAYS LOTS OF FUN FOR THE CHILDREN TO 

MARCH IN THE PARADE AND REPRESENT KENSINGTON PRESCHOOL. 

DON’T FORGET THAT SPECIAL MADE HAT TO WEAR IN THE PARADE!! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

                                       MAY 27TH  

                                  COME CELEBRATE 

 MEMORIAL DAY’S 

“HOLIDAY @ HOME” PARADE 

KCC PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

8 AM – 10:30 AM 

$8.00 PER PERSON 

$5.00 CHILDREN UNDER 12 

PLEASE REMEMBER…. 
 

June tuition will be the full amount…  Tuition is not based on the days of the month. 

Tuition is based on a selected yearly amount, divided into (10) equal payments for the 

school year. 
 



  
  

 

SCHOOL OFFICE CLOSED: 

 

OUR OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED  

                     AFTER JULY 3RD AND MOST OF AUGUST 
 

DIRECTOR’S NOTE: 

 

I WILL BE IN & OUT OF THE SCHOOL OFFICE CHECKING MY 

MESSAGES IF YOU NEED TO REACH ME.  IF IT IS AN EMERGENCY, 

PLEASE CALL THE CHURCH OFFICE AND DONNA WILL SEE THAT I 

RECEIVE THE MESSAGE SO I CAN RETURN THE CALL. 

AT THIS TIME OF THE YEAR, IT IS A REAL JOY TO OBSERVE THE 

TREMENDOUS GROWTH IN THE CHILDREN.  TAKE A MOMENT TO 

RECALL THEIR FIRST DAYS OF SCHOOL AND YOU WILL BE AMAZED AT 

THE CHANGES.  SOME BOUNCED IN THE ROOM WITH EXCITEMENT 

AND EAGERNESS, A FEW ENTERED WITH CAUTION AND RESERVE, 

WHILE OTHERS WITH TEARS AND FEAR.  SOME RETURNED HOME 

SPOTLESS, WHILE OTHERS RETURNED COVERED FROM HEAD TO TOE 

IN EASEL PAINT OR PLAYGROUND SAND.  ALL THE CHILDREN HAVE 

MADE AMAZING DEVELOPMENTAL AND PHYSICAL CHANGES.   

REMEMBER, THESE ARE THE MOST WONDERFUL AND SIMPLE YEARS— 

AND THEY DO FLY BY!    ENJOY! 

     FONDLY, CONNIE 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to  

The Corbett Family!  

Layla is a big sister to Angelina, 

Born April 18, 2019 

                  

YOUR HELP IS NEEDED, KPS PARENTS!! 

 

     

 

  

THE VOLUNTEER/RECRUIT LIST WAS AVAILABLE THE NIGHT OF OUR BOOK 

FAIR.   I AM TREMENDOUSLY GRATEFUL FOR THOSE PARENTS THAT STEPPED UP 

AND SAID, I WILL HELP WITH OR CHAIR AN EVENT FOR THE 2019-20 SCHOOL 

YEAR.  WHAT A BLESSING YOU ARE TO THIS SCHOOL!  MANY OF YOU SIGNED UP 

FOR OUR VARIOUS COMMITTEES.  WE STILL HAVE A COUPLE OPENINGS THAT 

NEED YOUR SUPPORT.  PLEASE CONSIDER CHAIRING OR PAIRING UP WITH 2 OR 

MORE PARENTS TO HELP WITH ALL OUR FUN ACTIVITES, AS WELL AS FUND- 

RAISING EVENTS THAT WILL BENEFIT THE SCHOOL. TO HELP, PLEASE CONTACT 

CONNIE AT 619-280-1610 OR connie@kensingtonucc.com.  

 

EACH SCHOOL YEAR, WE HAVE NEW FAMILIES ENROLLING IN OUR SCHOOL; 

LET’S HELP IN GETTING THESE FAMILIES INVOLVED!  WHAT A GREAT WAY TO 

GET TO KNOW EACH OTHER AND BUILD AN AMAZING COMMUNITY SPIRIT! 

PARENT VOLUNTEERISM AND SUPPORT PLAY A VITAL ROLE IN PROVIDING A 

GREAT PLACE FOR YOUR CHILDREN TO LEARN AND PLAY.  THANK YOU IN 

ADVANCE FOR YOUR CONSIDERATION IN LENDING A HAND! 
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